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February 2, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am transmitting to the King County Council an ordinance raising the limit on fundraising, administrative, and overhead costs allowable under the King County Employee Giving Program (EGP) from the current limit of 25% to 35% for 2011.  I believe this change is in the best interest of King County employees and our communities.  Had an overhead ceiling of 35% been in effect for the 2010 EGP Annual Giving Drive, 18 of 20 non-profits turned away due solely to their overhead rate would have instead been included in the campaign.
The economic downturn is profoundly affecting the non-profit sector.  As revenues drop, demands for services are sky-rocketing.  In this economic climate, non-profits often must spend more on fundraising to generate the same revenue, resulting in an increased overhead expense percentage. 

A brief review of current non-profit industry best practices reveals 33 to 35 percent as the range generally applied when evaluating acceptable non-profit fiscal stewardship.  Enacting this ordinance for 2011 will help mitigate the impact of the economic crisis on the eligibility of established, well-run non-profits.  It will also allow time for Employee Giving Program Committee staff to research and propose comprehensive non-profit eligibility criteria changes that will more fully align EGP with current industry best practices.  The EGP plans to submit a comprehensive eligibility change ordinance in mid-2011, to take effect in January 2012.

If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please feel free to contact Junelle Schrum, Administrator of the Employee Giving Program, at 206-263-9405.  
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed legislation.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, (FBOD), DES

Junelle Schrum, Administrator, Employee Giving program, FBOD, DES
Maria Van Horn, Program Analyst, Department of Transportation
